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alternatives.  Likewise for grant applications involving animal work, it would be useful to be 
involved earlier to provide advice.   

3 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 24 JANUARY 2019 
These were confirmed as an accurate record. 

4 MATTERS ARISING 

4.1 Item 8: Assessors list (January 2019 meeting) 
An assessors accreditation course for external people was in the process of being arranged.  Details 
would be provided to a future meeting of what the course would involve and how assessors were 
assessed.   

4.2 Item 11: Schedule 1 Register review (December 2018 meeting) 
A quote was needed from one company.  Once this had been received, the details of the 
programmes that could 
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9 Training records 
A new SOP had been written in relation to how to handle training records for new users coming into 
the Unit.  A copy would be placed on sharepoint for AWERB to review.  There seemed to be a lot 
more user engagement with the new system.    

The aim was to ensure that all personal licence holders had training records that clearly identified 
what they had been trained on and what they were competent in.  The training folders should also 
include training records from previous institutions so that there was a complete background.   

A query was raised about how did AWERB satisfy itself that all the people who were required to have 
a training record, did in fact do so?  What did AWERB need to see that would give it confidence that 
training records were being kept up to date?  It was felt that some kind of data point was needed 
that identified that a training record was up to date. 
 
The following was agreed: 

�x The results of the audits that were undertaken would come to AWERB. It would also be 
useful for AWERB to see what the audits covered   

�x A copy of the database that was being developed would be put on sharepoint.   
�x 


